

Commonwealth of Australia

Gazette

Agricultural and veterinary chemicals

No. APVMA 15, 26 July 2022

Published by the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority



The *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemical Code Act 1994* (the Act) commenced on 15 March 1995. The Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code (the Agvet Code) scheduled to the Act requires notices to be published in the *Gazette* containing details of the registration of agricultural and veterinary chemical products and other approvals granted by the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority. The Agvet Code and related legislation also requires certain other notices to be published in the *Gazette*. A reference to Agvet Codes in this publication is a reference to the Agvet Code in each state and territory jurisdiction.

ISSN 1837-7629

© Commonwealth of Australia 2022

This work is copyright. Apart from any use as permitted under the *Copyright Act 1968*, no part may be reproduced by any process without prior written permission from the Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority (APVMA). Requests and inquiries concerning reproduction and rights should be addressed to:

Assistant Director, Communications  
Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority  
GPO Box 3262  
Sydney NSW 2001

Email: [communications@apvma.gov.au](mailto:communications@apvma.gov.au)  
Website: [apvma.gov.au](http://www.apvma.gov.au)

General information

The APVMA Gazette is published fortnightly and contains details of the registration of agricultural and veterinary chemicals products and other approvals granted by the APVMA, notices as required by the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code (the Agvet Code) and related legislation, and a range of regulatory material issued by the APVMA.

Pursuant to section 8J(1) of the Agvet Code, the APVMA has decided that it is unnecessary to publish details of applications made for the purpose of notifying minor variations to registration details. The APVMA will however report notifications activity in quarterly statistical reports.

Distribution and subscription

The APVMA Gazette is published in electronic format only and is available from the [APVMA website](http://www.apvma.gov.au/news-and-publications/publications/gazette).

If you would like to subscribe to receive email notification when a new edition is published, please complete a [subscription form](https://apvma.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=f09f7f9ed2a2867a19b99e2e4&id=a025640240).

APVMA contacts

For enquiries regarding the publishing and distribution of the APVMA Gazette: Telephone: +61 2 6770 2300.

For enquiries on APVMA Gazette content, please refer to the individual APVMA contacts listed under each notice.

Privacy

For information on how the APVMA manages personal information when you contact us, see our [Privacy Policy](https://apvma.gov.au/node/59876).

Contents

[Agricultural chemical products and approved labels 1](#_Toc109725340)

[Veterinary chemical products and approved labels 16](#_Toc109725341)

[Approved active constituents 22](#_Toc109725342)

[Reconsideration of approval of label 26](#_Toc109725343)

[Notice of end of registration 27](#_Toc109725344)

[Agvet chemical voluntary recall: Atlas Permethrin Ant Killer 41](#_Toc109725345)

[Notice of cancellation at the request of the holder 42](#_Toc109725346)

List of tables

Table 1: Agricultural products based on existing active constituents 1

Table 2: Variations of registration 8

Table 3: Label approval 15

Table 4: Veterinary products based on existing active constituents 16

Table 5: Variations of registration 19

Table 6: Active constituent 22

Table 7: Variations of active constituent 25

Table 8: Variation of label approval 26

Table 9: Product registrations and associated label approvals for which registration ended on 1 July 2022 28

Table 10: Active constituent approval/product registration/label approval cancelled at the request of the holder 42

Agricultural chemical products and approved labels

Pursuant to the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code scheduled to the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994*, the APVMA hereby gives notice that it has registered or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the registration in respect of the following products and has approved the label or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the approval in respect of the containers for the chemical product, with effect from the dates shown.

Table : Agricultural products based on existing active constituents

| Application no. | 131779 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Mortein Powergard Multi Insect Killer |
| Active constituents | 1.0 g/kg transfluthrin, 0.3 g/kg d-phenothrin, 0.2 g/kg imiprothrin |
| Applicant name | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 629 549 506 |
| Date of registration | 4 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91308 |
| Label approval no. | 91308/131779 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 1.0 g/kg transfluthrin, 0.3 g/kg d-phenothrin, 0.2 g/kg imiprothrin domestic aerosol product to kill flying and crawling insects |

| Application no. | 129766 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | CheckMate CRS |
| Active constituent | 70 mg/dispenser rescalure |
| Applicant name | Suterra LLC |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 5 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 90682 |
| Label approval no. | 90682/129766 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 70 mg/dispenser of (3S, 6R)-(3S, 6S)-3-methyl-6-isopropenyl-9-decen-1-yl acetate (rescalure), a vapour releasing (VP) formulation, for the use in mating disruption of *Aonidiella aurantii* *Maskell* (California Red Scale) in citrus and any other crops where this species may be a pest |

| Application no. | 131686 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Lakota Spray Adjuvant |
| Active constituents | 190.8 g/L anionic surfactants, 81.5 g/L alcohol ethoxylate |
| Applicant name | Oro Agri International Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 6 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91302 |
| Label approval no. | 91302/131686 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 190.8 g/L anionic surfactants and 81.5 g/L alcohol ethoxylate soluble concentrate (SL) product for use as a wetting agent for use with insecticides, miticides, fungicides, herbicides, plant growth regulators and nutrients on non-fruit crops |

| Application no. | 135173 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | TALON GT Pro Rodenticide Grain Bait Block |
| Active constituent | 0.05 g/kg brodifacoum |
| Applicant name | Syngenta Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 002 933 717 |
| Date of registration | 6 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92319 |
| Label approval no. | 92319/135173 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 0.05 g/kg brodifacoum for use to control rodents in and around industrial, commercial, public services, agricultural and domestic buildings |

| Application no. | 135152 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Trazin 900 WG Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 900 g/kg atrazine |
| Applicant name | Asiatic Agricultural Industries Pte Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 7 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92312 |
| Label approval no. | 92312/135152 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 900 g/kg atrazine, a water dispersible granule product for the control of annual weeds in sorghum, maize, sweet corn, saccaline, broom millet, sugar cane, TT-canola, lupins and other crops |

| Application no. | 133331 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Winger 850 WG Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 850 g/kg pyroxasulfone |
| Applicant name | UPL Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 066 391 384 |
| Date of registration | 7 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91741 |
| Label approval no. | 91741/133331 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of an 850 g/kg pyroxasulfone water dispersible granule product for the pre-emergence control of annual ryegrass, barley grass, annual phalaris, silver grass and toad rush and suppression of certain grass weeds in wheat (not durum wheat), triticale and certain winter legume crops |

| Application no. | 130755 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Smart Florasulam 200 WG Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 200 g/kg florasulam |
| Applicant name | Crop Smart Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 093 927 961 |
| Date of registration | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91021 |
| Label approval no. | 91021/130755 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 200 g/kg florasulam herbicide, formulated as a water dispersible granule for the control of certain broadleaf weeds in barley, triticale and wheat when tank-mixed with Smart Ester 680 Herbicide as specified in the directions for use table |

| Application no. | 135422 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | EuroChem Snatch WG Fungicide |
| Active constituents | 375 g/kg cyprodinil, 250 g/kg fludioxonil |
| Applicant name | EuroChem Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 622 603 507 |
| Date of registration | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92411 |
| Label approval no. | 92411/135422 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 375 g/kg cyprodinil and 250 g/kg fludioxonil water dispersible granule product for the control of various fungal diseases in a range of crops and ornamentals |

| Application no. | 135428 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Tebugran 750 WG Fungicide |
| Active constituent | 750 g/kg tebuconazole |
| Applicant name | KD Plant Care Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 134 592 804 |
| Date of registration | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92416 |
| Label approval no. | 92416/135428 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 750 g/kg water dispersible granule formulation of tebuconazole for the control of various diseases of bananas, peanuts, grapes, cereal crops, vegetables and other crops |

| Application no. | 135184 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Genfarm Neo Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 525 g/L nonanoic acid |
| Applicant name | Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited |
| Applicant ACN | 008 743 217 |
| Date of registration | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92325 |
| Label approval no. | 92325/135184 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 525 g/L nonanoic acid emulsifiable concentrate formulation for the non-selective control of seedling and young broadleaf and grass weeds, for suppression of established weeds and perennial species and for control of moss and algae |

| Application no. | 135181 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Opal Epoxiconazole 125 Fungicide |
| Active constituent | 125 g/L epoxiconazole |
| Applicant name | Opal Australasia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 103 454 879 |
| Date of registration | 12 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92322 |
| Label approval no. | 92322/135181 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 125 g/L epoxiconazole suspension concentrate product for the control of certain fungal diseases including stripe rust of wheat and specified fungal diseases of barley |

| Application no. | 133573 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Farmalinx Bruiser Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 850 g/kg pyroxasulfone |
| Applicant name | Farmalinx Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 134 353 245 |
| Date of registration | 12 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91820 |
| Label approval no. | 91820/133573 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of an 850 g/kg pyroxasulfone, water dispersible granule product for the pre-emergence control of annual ryegrass, barley grass, annual phalaris, silver grass and toad rush and suppression of certain grass weeds in wheat (not durum wheat), triticale and certain winter legume crops |

| Application no. | 133457 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Solawit 80-DF Fungicide/Miticide |
| Active constituent | 800 g/kg sulphur (S) present as wettable sulphur |
| Applicant name | Solar Chemferts Pvt Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 12 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91783 |
| Label approval no. | 91783/133457 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of an 800 g/kg sulphur product formulated as a water-dispersible granule (WG) for the control of certain fungal diseases in grape vines, ornamentals, pome and stone fruit and vegetables and for control of mites in citrus, grape vines, ornamentals and vegetables and white louse scale in citrus |

| Application no. | 135409 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Relyon Fluquinconazole Seed Treatment |
| Active constituent | 167 g/L fluquinconazole |
| Applicant name | Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited |
| Applicant ACN | 008 743 217 |
| Date of registration | 13 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92409 |
| Label approval no. | 92409/135409 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 167 g/L FS fluquinconazole fungicide, for the control of a range of foliar and head diseases in wheat and barley, and the suppression of take-all and *Septoria tritici* blotch in wheat and blackleg in canola |

| Application no. | 130873 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Para’Kito Mosquito Insect Repellent Dry Oil Spray |
| Active constituent | 30.5 g/L extract of lemon eucalyptus/acid modified oil of lemon eucalyptus |
| Applicant name | Evergreen Land Limited |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 13 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91071 |
| Label approval no. | 91071/130873 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 30.5 g/L extract of lemon eucalyptus/acid modified oil of lemon eucalyptus liquid product for personal repelling of mosquitos and house flies |

| Application no. | 135523 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Kelpie Pendi-M 330 Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 330 g/L pendimethalin |
| Applicant name | Sinochem International Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 160 164 616 |
| Date of registration | 14 July 20222 |
| Product registration no. | 92441 |
| Label approval no. | 92441/135523 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 330 g/L pendimethalin emulsifiable concentrate product for the control of annual ryegrass and wireweed in wheat, barley and peas and annual grasses and certain broadleaved weeds in various crops |

| Application no. | 135244 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | AgMerch Prothioconazole + Tebuconazole 420 EC Fungicide |
| Active constituents | 210 g/L prothioconazole, 210 g/L tebuconazole |
| Applicant name | AgMerch Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 645 371 017 |
| Date of registration | 14 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92354 |
| Label approval no. | 92354/135244 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 210 g/L prothioconazole and 210 g/L tebuconazole, an emulsifiable concentrate product for the control of various diseases in barley, canola, mustard, oats, triticale and wheat |

| Application no. | 134983 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Titan Glufosinate 880SG Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 880 g/L glufosinate-ammonium |
| Applicant name | Titan Ag Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 122 081 574 |
| Date of registration | 14 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92275 |
| Label approval no. | 92275/134983 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of an 880 g/kg glufosinate, SG product for the non-residual control of broadleaf and grass weeds in various situations |

| Application no. | 135161 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Ralid 300 SL Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 300 g/L clopyralid present as the triisopropanolamine salt |
| Applicant name | Asiatic Agricultural Industries Pte Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 14 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92316 |
| Label approval no. | 92316/135161 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a soluble concentrate (SL) product containing 300 g/L clopyralid present as the triisopropanolamine salt for the control of a wide range of broadleaf weeds in wheat, barley, oats, triticale, canola, pastures, fallow land, forest, and industrial situations as specified in the directions for use |

| Application no. | 131857 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Sabakem Fenbutatin 550 Miticide |
| Active constituent | 550 g/L fenbutatin oxide |
| Applicant name | Sabakem Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 151 682 138 |
| Date of registration | 15 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91326 |
| Label approval no. | 91326/131857 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 550 g/L fenbutatin oxide, suspension concentrate (SC) product for the control of certain mites in fruit, hops and ornamentals |

| Application no. | 135245 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | LOGFRESH |
| Active constituent | 33 g/kg 1-methylcyclopropene |
| Applicant name | Shandong Aoweite Biotechnology Co Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 15 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92355 |
| Label approval no. | 92355/135245 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 33 g/kg 1-methylcyclopropene soluble powder product for postharvest treatment of certain fruits and vegetables to improve post-harvest storage life |

| Application no. | 134921 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | SAU Propyzamide 500 g/L SC Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 500 g/L propyzamide |
| Applicant name | Weifang Sino-agri Union Chemical Co., Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 15 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92250 |
| Label approval no. | 92250/134921 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 500 g/L propyzamide, a suspension concentrate product for selective control of certain grasses and broad leaf weeds in lettuce, sports turf, home lawns, legumes seed crops and pastures |

Table : Variations of registration

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Application no. | 135841 |
| Product name | Asulox Selective Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 400 g/L asulam (present as the sodium salt) |
| Applicant name | UPL Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 066 391 384 |
| Date of variation | 20 June 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 31569 |
| Label approval no. | 31569/135841 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to update the first aid instructions, safety directions and storage and disposal statements appearing on a label to reflect the current FAISD Handbook |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Application no. | 135934 |
| Product name | Baracuda Green Attack Pool Oxidiser |
| Active constituents | 800 g/kg available chlorine (Cl) present as trichloroisocyanuric acid, 3 g/kg copper present as copper sulfate pentahydrate |
| Applicant name | Fluidra Group Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 002 641 965 |
| Date of variation | 28 June 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 67533 |
| Label approval no. | 67533/135934 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to change the distinguishing product name and the name that appears on the label from ‘Freestyle Premium Pool Products Green Attack Pool Oxidiser’ to ‘Baracuda Green Attack Pool Oxidiser’ |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Application no. | 135955 |
| Product name | Nufarm Flight Herbicide |
| Active constituents | 350 g/L MCPA present as the ethyl hexyl ester, 210 g/L bromoxynil present as the N-octanoyl ester, 35 g/L picolinafen |
| Applicant name | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| Applicant ACN | 004 377 780 |
| Date of variation | 29 June 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 65242 |
| Label approval no. | 65242/135955 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to change the distinguishing product name and the name that appears on the label from ‘Nufarm Flight EC Herbicide’ to ‘Nufarm Flight Herbicide’ and to update the first aid instructions appearing on a label to reflect the current FAISD Handbook |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Application no. | 135983 |
| Product name | Nufarm Fluroxypyr 400 Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 400 g/L fluroxypyr present as the methyl heptyl ester |
| Applicant name | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| Applicant ACN | 004 377 780 |
| Date of variation | 1 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 61667 |
| Label approval no. | [61667](http://portal/PPLAEntity/NavigateToEntity/61667)/135983 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to change the distinguishing product name and the name that appears on the label from ‘Comet 400 Herbicide’ to ‘Nufarm Fluroxypyr 400 Herbicide’ and to update the first aid instructions appearing on a label to reflect the current FAISD Handbook |

| Application no. | 133889 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Dual Gold Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 960 g/L s-metolachlor |
| Applicant name | Syngenta Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 002 933 717 |
| Date of variation | 4 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 50477 |
| Label approval no. | 50477/133889 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation of product registration and label approval to include new use in mung beans and to shorten the withholding period in sorghum |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Application no. | 136002 |
| Product name | Quickphos Fumigation Blanket |
| Active constituent | 334 g/kg phosphine (PH3) present as aluminium phosphide  each 1.7 kg blanket liberates 568 g phosphine (PH3) |
| Applicant name | UPL Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 066 391 384 |
| Date of variation | 4 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 47322 |
| Label approval no. | 47322/136002 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to update the first aid instructions and safety directions appearing on a label to reflect the current FAISD Handbook |

| Application no. | 130570 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Movento 240 SC Insecticide |
| Active constituent | 240 g/L spirotetramat |
| Applicant name | Bayer CropScience Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 000 226 022 |
| Date of variation | 6 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 61864 |
| Label approval no. | 61864/130570 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation of registered particulars and label approval to extend uses into pineapples, peanuts and blueberries |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Application no. | 136028 |
| Product name | Nufarm Pontiac Seed Treatment |
| Active constituents | 180 g/L imidacloprid, 15 g/L metalaxyl-m, 6.25 g/L flutriafol |
| Applicant name | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| Applicant ACN | 004 377 780 |
| Date of variation | 6 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 82028 |
| Label approval no. | 82028/136028 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to change the distinguishing product name and the name that appears on the label from ‘Pontiac Seed Treatment’ to ‘Nufarm Pontiac Seed Treatment’ and to update the first aid instructions appearing on a label to reflect the current FAISD Handbook |

| Application no. | 135158 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Farmalinx Forge Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 750 g/kg hexazinone |
| Applicant name | Farmalinx Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 134 353 245 |
| Date of variation | 7 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 86835 |
| Label approval no. | 86835/135158 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval, to extend the product uses to P*inus pinaster* and to include South Australia in the direction for use table |

| Application no. | 135170 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Finesse Selective Miticide |
| Active constituent | 110 g/L etoxazole |
| Applicant name | Sumitomo Chemical Australia Pty Limited |
| Applicant ACN | 081 096 255 |
| Date of variation | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 85723 |
| Label approval no. | 85723/135170 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval, to update the signal heading and safety directions |

| Application no. | 134425 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Genfarm Propyzamide 500SC Herbicide |
| Active constituents | 500 g/L propyzamide |
| Applicant name | Nutrien Ag Solutions Limited |
| Applicant ACN | 008 743 217 |
| Date of variation | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 66867 |
| Label approval no. | 66867/134425 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation of the conditions of registration and label approval to add use patterns for control of certain grasses and broad leaf weeds in canola and mustard, as well as update to the safety directions |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Application no. | 136083 |
| Product name | Nufarm Broadside Herbicide |
| Active constituents | 280 g/L MCPA present as the ethyl hexyl ester, 140 g/L bromoxynil present as the octanoate ester, 40 g/L dicamba present as the acid |
| Applicant name | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| Applicant ACN | 004 377 780 |
| Date of variation | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 49908 |
| Label approval no. | 49908/136083 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to update the first aid instructions appearing on a label to reflect the current FAISD Handbook |

| Application no. | 135695 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | MacPhersons CHLORTHAL 900 WG Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 900 g/kg chlorthal dimethyl |
| Applicant name | EuroChem Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 622 603 507 |
| Date of variation | 12 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 81334 |
| Label approval no. | 81334/135695 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation of registration and label approval to remove uses in Lucerne and perennial grass pasture and add the restraint 'DO NOT graze any treated areas or cut for stock food' |

| Application no. | 135167 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Combik 250 Herbicide |
| Active constituents | 135 g/L paraquat present as paraquat dichloride, 115 g/L diquat present as diquat dibromide |
| Applicant name | Sinon Australia Pty Limited |
| Applicant ACN | 102 741 024 |
| Date of variation | 12 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 60287 |
| Label approval no. | 60287/135167 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to registration and label particulars to update the first aid instructions and other relevant particulars |

| Application no. | 135191 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | EuroChem DUNGEON 700 WG Fungicide |
| Active constituent | 700 g/kg dithianon |
| Applicant name | EuroChem Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 622 603 507 |
| Date of variation | 13 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 87475 |
| Label approval no. | 87475/135191 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to add use in apples for the control of *Alternaria* leaf blotch and *Alternaria* fruit spot |

| Application no. | 135330 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Imtrade Pterodactyl 900 WG Pre-Emergence Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 900 g/kg chlorthal dimethyl |
| Applicant name | Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 090 151 134 |
| Date of variation | 14 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 65212 |
| Label approval no. | 65212/135330 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation of product registration and label approval to remove uses for lucerne and perennial grasses and amend withholding statement for grazing |

| Application no. | 135299 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Applaud Insecticide |
| Active constituent | 440 g/L buprofezin |
| Applicant name | Corteva Agriscience Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 003 771 659 |
| Date of variation | 15 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 51547 |
| Label approval no. | 51547/135299 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to product registration and label approval to update the label to include the recommended buffer zones in the spray drift restraint statement |

| Application no. | 135343 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Farmalinx Dynamo 750 Herbicide |
| Active constituent | 750 g/kg chlorthal dimethyl |
| Applicant name | Farmalinx Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 134 353 245 |
| Date of variation | 15 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 69626 |
| Label approval no. | 69626/135343 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation of registration and label approval to remove uses in lucerne and perennial grass pasture and add the restraint “DO NOT graze any treated areas or cut for stock food” |

| Application no. | 134354 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Versys Insecticide |
| Active constituent | 100 g/L afidopyropen |
| Applicant name | BASF Australia Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 008 437 867 |
| Date of variation | 15 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 82738 |
| Label approval no. | 82738/134354 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to reduce the application rate in cotton |

Table : Label approval

| Application no. | 135583 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Farmalinx Oxa-Thoxam Herbicide and Insecticide Fertiliser |
| Active constituent | 10 g/kg oxadiazon, 1 g/kg thiamethoxam |
| Applicant name | Farmalinx Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 134 353 245 |
| Date of variation | 14 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 89264 |
| Label approval no. | 89264/135583 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a new label for the existing product ‘Farmalinx Oxa-Thoxam Herbicide and Insecticide Fertiliser’ with the label name ‘Lawn Solutions OxaFert Plus Herbicide, Insecticide & Fertiliser’ |

Veterinary chemical products and approved labels

Pursuant to the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code scheduled to the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994*, the APVMA hereby gives notice that it has registered or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the registration in respect of the following products and has approved the label or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the approval in respect of the containers for the chemical product, with effect from the dates shown.

Table : Veterinary products based on existing active constituents

| Application no. | 134833 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Prostamate Synthetic Prostaglandin Injection for Cattle and Horses |
| Active constituent/s | 250 µg/mL cloprostenol (as the sodium salt) |
| Applicant name | Vetpharm Laboratories IP Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 654 406 756 |
| Date of registration | 4 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92201 |
| Label approval no. | 92201/134833 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 250 µg/mL cloprostenol (as the sodium salt) injectable product as a luteolytic agent for clinical use and the control of the bovine and equine oestrus cycles |

| Application no. | 134951 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Reflex Pour-on Ivermectin Endectocide for Cattle |
| Active constituent/s | 10 mg/ml ivermectin |
| Applicant name | Alleva Animal Health Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 6 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92264 |
| Label approval no. | 92264/134951 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 10 mg/mL ivermectin pour-on solution product for the treatment and control of ivermectin-sensitive internal and external parasites of beef and dairy cattle |

| Application no. | 134965 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Wagg & Purr Meloxicam Anti-inflammatory Injectable for Dogs and Cats |
| Active constituent/s | 5 mg/mL meloxicam |
| Applicant name | Avet Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 616 838 101 |
| Date of registration | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92269 |
| Label approval no. | 92269/134965 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 5 mg/mL meloxicam injectable solution product for alleviation of inflammation and pain in both acute and chronic musculoskeletal disorders and reduction of post-operative pain and inflammation following orthopaedic and soft tissue surgery in dogs, and for reduction of pain after surgery and management of febrile conditions in conjunction with appropriate antibiotics in cats |

| Application no. | 134973 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Elevet+ Meloxicam 20 mg/mL Solution for Injection |
| Active constituent/s | 20 mg/mL meloxicam |
| Applicant name | Avet Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 616 838 101 |
| Date of registration | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92274 |
| Label approval no. | 92274/134973 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 20 mg/mL meloxicam injectable solution product as a non-steroidal anti-inflammatory, analgesic, antipyretic for use in cattle, sheep, pigs and horses |

| Application no. | 135082 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Cyroshield Liquid Sheep Blowfly Treatment |
| Active constituent/s | 500 g/L cyromazine |
| Applicant name | Alleva Animal Health Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of registration | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92291 |
| Label approval no. | 92291/135082 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 500 g/L cyromazine topical solution product for the protection against strike by cyromazine-susceptible strains and organophospate-resistant strains of blowflies when applied by jetting or dipping in sheep with long wool |

| Application no. | 135110 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Wagg & Purr Diazepam Injection |
| Active constituent/s | 5 mg/mL diazepam |
| Applicant name | Avet Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 616 838 101 |
| Date of registration | 8 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92299 |
| Label approval no. | 92299/135110 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 5 mg/mL diazepam injectable solution product for use as a preanaesthetic and anticonvulsant in dogs, and as an anticonvulsant in foals and as a preanaesthetic to xylazine/ketamine anaesthesia in horses |

| Application no. | 131482 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Thyronorm Oral Solution for Cats |
| Active constituent/s | 5 mg/mL thiamazole |
| Applicant name | Norbrook Laboratories Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 080 972 596 |
| Date of registration | 11 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91237 |
| Label approval no. | 91237/131482 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 5 mg/mL thiamazole oral solution product for the stabilisation of hyperthyroidism in cats prior to surgical thyroidectomy, and for the long-term treatment of hyperthyroidism |

| Application no. | 135004 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Wagg & Purr Cyclosporin 100 mg/mL Oral Solution for Cats |
| Active constituent/s | 100 mg/mL cyclosporin |
| Applicant name | Avet Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 616 838 101 |
| Date of registration | 11 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 92283 |
| Label approval no. | 92283/135004 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 100 mg/mL cyclosporin oral solution product for the treatment of allergic dermatitis in cats |

| Application no. | 131613 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | EpiOtic SIS Ear Cleanser for Dogs |
| Active constituent/s | 2 mg/mL salicylic acid, 5 mg/mL disodium EDTA |
| Applicant name | Virbac (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 003 268 871 |
| Date of registration | 14 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 91291 |
| Label approval no. | 91291/131613 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Registration of a 5 mg/mL disodium EDTA, 2 mg/mL salicylic acid solution for use as an ear cleaner in dogs |

Table : Variations of registration

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Application no. | 135985 |
| Product name | AVet Methadone Injection |
| Active constituent/s | 10 mg/mL methadone hydrochloride |
| Applicant name | AVet Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 616 838 101 |
| Date of variation | 1 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 90739 |
| Label approval no. | 90739/135985 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to change the distinguishing product name and the name that appears on the label from ‘Methadone Injection’ to ‘AVet Methadone Injection’ |

| Application no. | 134890 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | NV Gentamax 100 Injection |
| Active constituent/s | 100 mg/mL gentamicin (as sulfate) |
| Applicant name | Ceva Animal Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 002 692 426 |
| Date of variation | 6 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 55873 |
| Label approval no. | 55873/134890 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation of labelling particulars to allow the label to continue to be harmonised between Australia and New Zealand |

| Application no. | 134211 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Aristopet Animal Health Flea and Tick Spray Plus Insect Growth Regulator for Dogs and Cats |
| Active constituent/s | 1.8 g/L pyrethrins, 2 g/L S-methoprene, 6 g/L N-octyl bicycloheptene dicarboximide, 3.6 g/L piperonyl butoxide |
| Applicant name | Qpharma Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 145 418 882 |
| Date of variation | 11 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 64035 |
| Label approval no. | 64035/134211 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the particulars of registration and label approval to update the product formulation |

| Application no. | 134870 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | AVet Ketamine Injection |
| Active constituent/s | 100 mg/mL ketamine (as hydrochloride) |
| Applicant name | Avet Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 616 838 101 |
| Date of variation | 11 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 90741 |
| Label approval no. | 90741/134870 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation of product registration and label approval to update the product claim and use pattern as a dissociative anaesthetic, for use singly or in combination with muscle relaxants or tranquilisers in horses, cattle, sheep, pigs, dogs, cats, goats, reptiles, birds, wombats, koalas, kangaroos, camels and deer; align the label with the Veterinary Labelling Code and update the product name |

| Application no. | 134463 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Domitor Sedative and Analgesic for Dogs and Cats |
| Active constituent/s | 1 mg/mL medetomidine hydrochloride |
| Applicant name | Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 156 476 425 |
| Date of variation | 12 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 40613 |
| Label approval no. | 40613/134463 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation to the relevant particular of the label by adding side effect statements to harmonise with the New Zealand label |

| Application no. | 135090 |
| --- | --- |
| Product name | Percorten-V Injection for Dogs |
| Active constituent/s | 25 mg/mL deoxycortone pivalate |
| Applicant name | Elanco Australasia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 076 745 198 |
| Date of variation | 12 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 58817 |
| Label approval no. | 58817/135090 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the chemical product | Variation of label approval to update the company name and align the label with the Veterinary Labelling Code |

Approved active constituents

Pursuant to the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code scheduled to the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994*, the APVMA hereby gives notice that it has approved or varied the relevant particulars or conditions of the approval of the following active constituents, with effect from the dates shown.

Table : Active constituent

| Application no. | 129765 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Rescalure |
| Applicant name | Suterra LLC |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of approval | 5 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 90681 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent rescalure for use in agricultural chemical products |

| Application no. | 134506 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Oxytetracycline dihydrate |
| Applicant name | Avet Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 616 838 101 |
| Date of approval | 6 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 92100 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent oxytetracycline dihydrate for use in veterinary chemical products |

| Application no. | 134577 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Dinoprost trometamol |
| Applicant name | Avet Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 616 838 101 |
| Date of approval | 6 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 92124 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent dinoprost trometamol for use in veterinary chemical products |

| Application no. | 134583 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Meloxicam |
| Applicant name | Avet Health Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 616 838 101 |
| Date of approval | 6 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 92128 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent meloxicam for use in veterinary chemical products |

| Application no. | 133476 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Pyroxasulfone |
| Applicant name | Liao Ning Cynda Group |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of approval | 7 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 91790 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent pyroxasulfone for use in agricultural chemical products |

| Application no. | 133843 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Glufosinate-ammonium manufacturing concentrate |
| Applicant name | Foison Scitech Co Limited |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of approval | 7 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 91893 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent glufosinate-ammonium manufacturing concentrate for use in agricultural chemical products |

| Application no. | 132180 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Prothioconazole |
| Applicant name | Thai Harvest Limited |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of approval | 8 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 91419 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent prothioconazole for use in agricultural chemical products |

| Application no. | 133956 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Chloridazon |
| Applicant name | Shandong Rainbow International Co Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of approval | 11 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 91919 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent chloridazon for use in agricultural chemical products |

| Application no. | 133614 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Oxytetracycline hydrochloride |
| Applicant name | Norbrook Laboratories Australia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 080 972 596 |
| Date of variation | 26 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 82936 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Variation of relevant particulars or conditions of an approved active constituent |

| Application no. | 132433 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Moxidectin |
| Applicant name | Fatro S.p.A. |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of approval | 11 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 91499 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent moxidectin for use in veterinary chemical products |

| Application no. | 133675 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Prothioconazole |
| Applicant name | Agrogill Chemicals Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 094 672 107 |
| Date of approval | 14 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 91851 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent prothioconazole for use in agricultural chemical products |

| Application no. | 133960 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent | Azoxystrobin |
| Applicant name | Bhagiradha Chemicals & Industries Limited |
| Applicant ACN | N/A |
| Date of approval | 14 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 91920 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Approval of the active constituent azoxystrobin for use in agricultural chemical products |

Table : Variations of active constituent

| Application no. | 134160 |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent/s | Benazepril hydrochloride |
| Applicant name | Elanco Australasia Pty Ltd |
| Applicant ACN | 076 745 198 |
| Date of variation | 12 July 2022 |
| Approval no. | 54737 |
| Description of the application and its purpose, including the intended use of the active constituent | Variation of relevant particulars or conditions of an approved active constituent |

Reconsideration of approval of label

The APVMA gives notice that it has reconsidered the approval of the following label under section 34AF of the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code scheduled to the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994* (Agvet Code), with effect from the date shown.

Table : Variation of label approval

| Product name | Sabakem MCPA 500 Selective Herbicide |
| --- | --- |
| Active constituent | 500 g/L MCPA present as the dimethylamine salt |
| Registrant name | Sabakem Pty Ltd |
| Registrant ACN | 151 682 138 |
| Date of variation | 20 July 2022 |
| Product registration no. | 67400 |
| Prior label approval no. | 67400/55962 |
| New label approval no. | 67400/55962R |
| Description of the reconsideration and its purpose | Variation to the particulars of the label approval to remove summer and autumn applications to sugar cane which may result in foliar contact. |

The APVMA has determined under section 81(3)(c) that section 81(3) of the Agvet Code apply to the earlier approved label, allowing supply of products bearing the earlier approved label for a period of 6 months from the date of variation.

Notice of end of registration

In accordance with section 47C of the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemical Code scheduled to the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemical Code Act 1994* (the Agvet Code), the product registrations and associated label approvals in Attachment A have ended without being renewed by the holder.

Date registration has ended

The product registrations in Table 9 ended on 1 July 2022. The products are no longer registered under the Agvet Code.

Instructions for persons who possess, have custody or use of the cancelled product

A person who possesses, has custody of or uses the product referred to in Table 9 in accordance with the instructions contained in this notice, is taken to have been issued with a permit under section 47D of the Agvet Code to possess, have custody of or use the product in accordance with those instructions.

The permit issued under s47D of the Code will cease to apply on 30 June 2023.

Possession or custody

A person may possess the products referred to in Table 9 in accordance with its label instructions until 30 June 2023.

Use, supply or otherwise deal with

A person may use the products referred to in Table 9 according to its label instructions, including any conditions relating to shelf life or expiry date, until 30 June 2023.

A person may supply, or cause to be supplied, at wholesale or retail level the products referred to in Table 9 until 30 June 2023.

A person may not manufacture or import the products referred to in Table 9 from the date the registration has ended.

Warning -- contraventions

After date the permit has ended it will be an offence against the Agvet Code to have possession or custody of the products with the intention to supply, or to supply the product.

It is an offence to possess, have custody of, use, or otherwise deal with the products listed in Table 9 in a manner that contravenes the above instructions.

APVMA contact

For any enquiries or further information about this matter, please contact:

Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority

GPO Box 3262

Sydney NSW 2001

**Phone:** +61 2 6770 2300

**Email:** [finance@apvma.gov.au](mailto:finance@apvma.gov.au)

Privacy

For information on how the APVMA manages personal information when you make a submission, see our [Privacy Policy](https://apvma.gov.au/node/59876).

Table : Product registrations and associated label approvals for which registration ended on 1 July 2022

| Product registration number | Product name | Holder |
| --- | --- | --- |
| 56726 | 4Farmers Cyromazine 500 SC Sheep Blowfly Treatment | 4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd |
| 55485 | 4Farmers Triflumuron 25 Pour-on Lousicide for Sheep | 4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd |
| 54370 | 4Farmers Cypermethrin 25 Off-Shears, Pour-On Sheep Lice Control | 4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd |
| 54368 | 4Farmers Levamisole Oral Anthelmintic for Sheep and Cattle | 4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd |
| 54369 | 4Farmers Fenbendazole Oral Anthelmintic for Sheep, Goats and Cattle | 4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd |
| 64590 | 4Farmers Triadimefon 500 WG Fungicide | 4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd |
| 58328 | 4Farmers Flutriafol 250 SC Fungicide | 4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd |
| 65952 | 4Farmers Tribenuron Methyl 750 Herbicide | 4 Farmers Australia Pty Ltd |
| 91797 | Toyoto 500 SC Herbicide | Aako Australia Pty Ltd |
| 62065 | Akodim Herbicide | Aako Australia Pty Ltd |
| 63025 | Madex Biological Insecticide | Andermatt Group Ag |
| 85009 | Lucizine Spray-on Sheep Blowfly Treatment | Abbey Laboratories Pty Ltd |
| 86242 | Combi Low Volume Combination Oral Anthelmintic for Sheep and Lambs | Abbey Laboratories Pty Ltd |
| 82287 | Zeromec SC Oral Concentrate Parasiticide for Sheep | Abbey Laboratories Pty Ltd |
| 86202 | Closatak Closantel Sustained Action Oral Anthelmintic and Flukicide for Sheep and Lambs | Abbey Laboratories Pty Ltd |
| 67368 | ACP Chlorothalonil 720 Fungicide | Australis Crop Protection Pty Ltd |
| 56953 | Ultra Guard Granular Pool Chlorine | Agent Sales & Services Pty Ltd |
| 68308 | Poolking Aqua Guard | Agent Sales & Services Pty Ltd |
| 90364 | AgriVentures Lambdacyhalothrin 250 CS Insecticide | Agri Ventures Australia Pty Ltd |
| 90358 | AgriVentures Imidacloprid 350 SC Insecticide | Agri Ventures Australia Pty Ltd |
| 91824 | AV Glyphos 540 SL Herbicide | Agri Ventures Australia Pty Ltd |
| 90385 | AgriVentures Tebuconazole 430 SC Fungicide | Agri Ventures Australia Pty Ltd |
| 90362 | AgriVentures Clodinafop Propargyl 240 EC Herbicide | Agri Ventures Australia Pty Ltd |
| 90383 | AgriVentures Clethodim 240 EC Herbicide | Agri Ventures Australia Pty Ltd |
| 80779 | AC Euchre 720 Growth Regulator | Axichem Pty Ltd |
| 49609 | International VC Offshore Racing Antifouling | Akzo Nobel Pty Ltd |
| 69521 | Pro Organosilicone Surfactant | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 68416 | Pro Wet 1000 Wetting Agent | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 66633 | Pro Clethodim 240 Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 66967 | Pro Tri-Allate 500 Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 65690 | Pro Trifluralin 480 Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 61189 | Pro Sterryoil 700 Spray Adjuvant | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 60588 | Pro Phos Acid Liquid Acid Dairy Detergent | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 60595 | Pro Nite Liquid Alkali Dairy Detergent | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 66966 | Pro Ammonium Sulphate Herbicide Adjuvant | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 64957 | Pro Atrazine 900 WG Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 64954 | Pro Simazine 900 WG Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 69522 | Pro Glydry 700 Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 66631 | Pro Tralkoxydim 400 Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 65544 | Pro Stickup Spray Adjuvant | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 66559 | Progressive 700 Surfactant | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 66630 | Pro 2,4-D Amine 625 Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 65149 | Pro Paraquat 250 Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 60597 | Perth Progressive Pro 700 Surfactant | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 66638 | Pro Triclopyr 600 Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 66634 | Pro Diflufenican 500 Herbicide | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 60596 | Pro Wet 1000 Agricultural Wetting Agent | Australian Progressive Supplies Pty Ltd |
| 30381 | Baycor 300 Fungicide Spray | Bayer Cropscience Pty Ltd |
| 33274 | Mesurol Snail and Slug Bait | Bayer Cropscience Pty Ltd |
| 46026 | Scala 400 SC Fungicide | Bayer Cropscience Pty Ltd |
| 53321 | Accu-Tab SI Tablets | Axiall LLC |
| 56012 | Timtech N Losp Timber Preservative | Azelis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 65366 | Timtech Blockade True Blue Timber Insecticide | Azelis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 56011 | Timtech P Losp Insecticide | Azelis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 88481 | Podium Pre-Emergent Herbicide | BASF Australia Ltd |
| 67325 | Phantom Pressurised Insecticide | BASF Australia Ltd |
| 54643 | Opus 75 Fungicide | BASF Australia Ltd |
| 48034 | Flame Herbicide | BASF Australia Ltd |
| 63575 | Phantom Insecticide | BASF Australia Ltd |
| 57764 | Impede Insecticide | BASF Australia Ltd |
| 65852 | Omni Advantage Clear Pool Sanitiser | Biolab Australia Pty Ltd |
| 66025 | Omni Algikill Algaecide | Biolab Australia Pty Ltd |
| 52523 | Omni Oxipure Pool Oxidiser | Biolab Australia Pty Ltd |
| 53599 | Paw Pure Animal Wellbeing by Blackmores Cosequin Equine Powder Concentrate | Blackmores Limited |
| 53600 | Paw Pure Animal Wellbeing by Blackmores Cosequin DS Double Strength Sprinkle Capsules for Large Dogs | Blackmores Limited |
| 89761 | Bond Chemicals Dry Chlorine | Bond Chemicals Pty Ltd |
| 65191 | Cartrophen Equine | Biopharm Australia Pty Ltd |
| 37586 | Pigdex 100 Injectable Iron with Vitamin B12 | Bec Feed Solutions Pty Ltd |
| 89166 | Wild Wonderer Insect Shield Repellent Apparel and Gear | Beach to Bush Outdoor Clothing Pty Ltd |
| 63181 | Ultramax Equine LV Oral Paste for Horses | Bocko P/L & Flexsky P/L In Partnership |
| 51198 | Lucitrap Sheep Blowfly Attractant | Bugs for Bugs Pty Ltd |
| 50564 | Preventol ON Fungicide | Lanxess Pty Ltd |
| 56008 | Chem-Wett 1000 | Chemforce 2010 Pty Ltd |
| 61935 | Chemforce 2,4-D LV 600 Herbicide | Chemforce 2010 Pty Ltd |
| 62187 | Chemforce LVE MCPA 500 Herbicide | Chemforce 2010 Pty Ltd |
| 89132 | Contact Organics LocalSafe Boost Plus | Contact Organics Pty Ltd |
| 89030 | Contact Organics LocalSafe Weed Terminator L | Contact Organics Pty Ltd |
| 86091 | Contact Organics FarmSafe Boost | Contact Organics Pty Ltd |
| 52779 | Skunkshot Gel Cat and Dog Repellent | Connovation Ltd |
| 65589 | Crop Culture Generator Low Foam Adjuvant | Crop Culture Pty Ltd |
| 81777 | Ronaldo 240 Herbicide | Crop Culture Pty Ltd |
| 67369 | Crop Culture Ready to Use Natural Pyrethrum Insect Spray | Crop Culture Pty Ltd |
| 82953 | Badger MA Herbicide | Crop Culture Pty Ltd |
| 66041 | Crop Culture Ready to Use White Oil | Crop Culture Pty Ltd |
| 67882 | Crop Culture Ancestor Insecticide | Crop Culture Pty Ltd |
| 83127 | Maradona 750 Herbicide | Crop Culture Pty Ltd |
| 88515 | Crusader Spot on for Dogs 4 – 10 kg | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88516 | Crusader Spot on for Puppies & Small Dogs up to 4 kg | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88592 | Crusader Spot on for Dogs Over 25 kg | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88574 | Crusader Spot on for Kittens & Small Cats Up To 4 kg | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88581 | Triumph Spot on for Large Dogs | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88514 | Crusader Spot on for Dogs 10 – 25 kg | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88593 | Triumph Spot on for Extra Large Dogs | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88513 | Crusader Spot on for Cats Over 4 kg | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88588 | Triumph Spot on for Medium Dogs | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88585 | Triumph Spot on for Small Dogs | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 88589 | Triumph Spot on for Cats | Country Vet Wholesaling Pty Ltd |
| 58110 | Iodo-San Iodophor Dairy Sanitiser | Dubois Chemicals Australia Pty Ltd |
| 60622 | Dairy Chem Alkali Powder Detergent | Dubois Chemicals Australia Pty Ltd |
| 60685 | Dairy Chem Acid Milkstone Remover Powder Detergent | Dubois Chemicals Australia Pty Ltd |
| 54795 | Peratec Fungicide | Dubois Chemicals Australia Pty Ltd |
| 56484 | Dairy Chem Dairy Alkli | Dubois Chemicals Australia Pty Ltd |
| 60625 | Dairy Chem Acid Milkstone Remover Liquid | Dubois Chemicals Australia Pty Ltd |
| 69250 | Spalding Metolachlor 720 Herbicide | DGL Environmental Pty Ltd |
| 52869 | Hortico Weed Killer 360 Concentrate | Duluxgroup (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 60763 | Hortico Insect Killer Concentrated Natural Pyrethrum | Duluxgroup (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 60757 | Hortico Rose Spray Concentrate | Duluxgroup (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 83308 | Ratsak Rat And Mouse Killer Soft Bait | Duluxgroup (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 81106 | Ratsak Wax Blocks | Duluxgroup (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 67188 | Hortico Weed Kill 100 Concentrate | Duluxgroup (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 83493 | Yates Garden and Path Weedkiller Concentrate | Duluxgroup (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 67990 | Tylogran 250 BMP | Dox-Al Italia S.P.A. |
| 42500 | 1080 Impregnated Oats (Wild Dog Control) | Western Australian Agriculture Authority |
| 52954 | 1080 Ready-To-Lay Rabbit Oat Bait | Western Australian Agriculture Authority |
| 57743 | 1080 Dried Meat Wild Dog Baits | Western Australian Agriculture Authority |
| 42501 | One Shot 1080 Impregnated Oats | Western Australian Agriculture Authority |
| 42538 | 1080 Impregnated Oats (Fox Control) | Western Australian Agriculture Authority |
| 42515 | Strychnine Alkaloid Crystals | Western Australian Agriculture Authority |
| 54616 | 1080 Dried Meat Fox Baits | Western Australian Agriculture Authority |
| 46254 | Actisan Sanitiser | Ecolab Pty Ltd |
| 53290 | Echem Glyphosate 360 Herbicide | Echem (Aust) Pty Ltd |
| 65684 | Labyrinth Termite Bait | Ensystex Australasia Pty Ltd |
| 68833 | Permethor Magnetic Insecticidal Dust with Magthanite | Ensystex Australasia Pty Ltd |
| 69329 | Exothor Insect Growth Regulator | Ensystex Australasia Pty Ltd |
| 68971 | Protect-Us Multiag Insecticide | Ensystex Australasia Pty Ltd |
| 66926 | Maxxthor Deuce Water-Based Termiticide and Insecticide | Ensystex Australasia Pty Ltd |
| 87254 | Permethor Shield Liquid Insecticide | Ensystex Australasia Pty Ltd |
| 83072 | Eureka! Dimethomorph Fungicide WP | Eureka! Agresearch Pty Ltd |
| 81531 | Eureka! Chlorothalonil 720 SC Fungicide | Eureka! Agresearch Pty Ltd |
| 83865 | Eureka! Fluroxypyr 400 Herbicide | Eureka! Agresearch Pty Ltd |
| 83246 | Eureka! Carfentrazone 400 EC Herbicide | Eureka! Agresearch Pty Ltd |
| 87997 | Eureka! Mancozeb 420 SC Fungicide | Eureka! Agresearch Pty Ltd |
| 87845 | Eureka! Triclopyr Picloram Herbicide | Eureka! Agresearch Pty Ltd |
| 85403 | Eureka! Imazamox 700 Herbicide | Eureka! Agresearch Pty Ltd |
| 81030 | Eureka! Clopyralid 300 Herbicide | Eureka! Agresearch Pty Ltd |
| 81587 | EuroChem Precision GA Tablet Plant Growth Regulator | Eurochem Pty Ltd |
| 61780 | Exilis Plant Growth Regulator | Fine Agrochemicals Limited |
| 52840 | Fluron 500 SC Herbicide | Finchimica S.P.A. |
| 48793 | Farmoz Rodex B Rodenticide Pellets | Adama Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59831 | Farmoz Panoctine Fungicide | Adama Australia Pty Ltd |
| 68054 | Farmoz Propyzamide 500 SC Herbicide | Adama Australia Pty Ltd |
| 55274 | Garrards Granular Ant Bait | Garrards Pty Ltd |
| 55275 | Garrards Cockroach Gel | Garrards Pty Ltd |
| 61970 | Hempel's Antifouling Olympic 86901 | Hempel (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 46918 | Hempels Antifouling Mille Dynamic ALU 7160A | Hempel (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 54514 | Hempel's Antifouling Globic | Hempel (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 90139 | Swim Eze Power Clor Granular Pool Chlorine | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 68314 | Hy-Clor Multi Concentrate Completely Soluble Granular Chlorine | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 62307 | Hy-Clor Granular Spa Bromine | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 91505 | Water Technix Blackspot Remover | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 64041 | Hy-Clor Hy-Tech Chlorine Concentrate Granular | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 70296 | Hy-Clor Green Blaster Pool Oxidiser | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 86323 | Spa Oxy Sanitiser | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 81306 | Hy-Clor Li'l Pools Granular Chlorine for Small Pools | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 81522 | PTS Algaecide | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 91532 | Water Technix Algaecide | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 56089 | Hy-Clor Instant Blue Pool Chlorine Pellets | Hy-Clor (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 51624 | Prowler 300 Insecticide | Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd |
| 54641 | Whack 500 Fungicide | Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd |
| 65060 | Timtech Blockade "True Blue" Termiticide & Insecticide | Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd |
| 51592 | Prefos Termiticide | Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd |
| 53052 | Chemag Triadimefon 125 Fungicide Spray | Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd |
| 63385 | Insect Solutions with Natural Pyrethrins | Insect Solutions Pty Ltd |
| 69617 | Jinhong Termite Protection Barrier | Jinhong Australia Pty Ltd |
| 81614 | JNO Metolachlor 960 Herbicide | JNO Investment Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 69020 | JNO 2,4-D Ester 680 Herbicide | JNO Investment Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 69022 | JNO Glyphosate 700 SG Herbicide | JNO Investment Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 69023 | JNO Simazine 900 WG Herbicide | JNO Investment Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 81617 | JNO Imazapic 240 Herbicide | JNO Investment Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 69382 | JNO Paraquat 250 Herbicide | JNO Investment Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 69019 | JNO 2,4-D Amine 625 Herbicide | JNO Investment Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 68904 | JNO Glyphosate 450 SL Herbicide | JNO Investment Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 69021 | JNO Atrazine 900 WG Herbicide | JNO Investment Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 60328 | Baygon Fly Control Window Stickers Flower | S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd |
| 63800 | Baygon Odourless Crawling Insect Surface Spray 2 In 1 | S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd |
| 65858 | Raid Max Baygon Do It Yourself Exterminator | S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd |
| 65856 | Raid Max Baygon Odourless Crawling Insect Surface Spray 2 in 1 | S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd |
| 57804 | Raid Multipurpose Insect Killer Odourless | S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd |
| 65857 | Baygon Raid Do It Yourself Exterminator | S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd |
| 65864 | Raid One Shot Crawling Insect Surface Spray Odourless | S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd |
| 65855 | Baygon Raid Odourless Crawling Insect Surface Spray 2 In 1 | S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd |
| 62685 | Baygon Do-It-Yourself Exterminator | S.C. Johnson & Son Pty Ltd |
| 65293 | Canine Joint Support Formula 2 | Joint Performance Pty Ltd |
| 45786 | Kentucky Equine Research B-Quiet Thiamine (Vitamin B1) Supplement for Nervous Performance Horses | Kentucky Equine Research (Australasia) Pty Ltd |
| 60482 | Dupont Mankocide DF Fungicide | Kocide LLC |
| 41474 | Lienomycin | Alltech Lienert Australia Pty Ltd |
| 37366 | Tiamulin Fumarate 25 Mill Pack | Alltech Lienert Australia Pty Ltd |
| 82724 | Macspred Triasulfuron 750 WG Herbicide | Macspred Pty Ltd |
| 62414 | Macspred Forest Mix Flexi-Mix Herbicide | Macspred Pty Ltd |
| 66065 | Macspred Metribuzin WG Herbicide | Macspred Pty Ltd |
| 63846 | Macspred Atrazine 900 WG Herbicide | Macspred Pty Ltd |
| 82753 | Macspred Haloxyfop 520 Herbicide | Macspred Pty Ltd |
| 67472 | Repel Mosquito Coils | Mayo Hardware Pty Ltd |
| 66876 | Bite Shield Mosquito Coils | Mayo Hardware Pty Ltd |
| 84838 | Agmerch Clethodim 240 Herbicide | AgMerch Pty Ltd |
| 50972 | Genesis Injection Ivermectin Antiparasitic for Cattle | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 83014 | Frontline Pet Care Home and Environment Flea Spray | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 35918 | Amino-Lite 34X Injection Concentrated Amino Acids, With Electrolytes And B-Vitamin Supplement | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 63220 | Ivaclor Broadspectrum Antiparasitic Injection for Cattle | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 55699 | Genesis Ultra Injection Broad Spectrum Antiparasitic for Cattle | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 50453 | Abacare Pour-On Endectocide for Cattle | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 61367 | Absolute Broad-Spectrum Sheep Drench with Selenium | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 50973 | Genesis Drench Oral Antiparasitic for Sheep | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59408 | Optamax 100 Day Sequential Release Capsule for 40 – 80 kg Sheep | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 62706 | Avomec Triple Combination Drench for Sheep | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 57812 | Genesis Drench with Selenium Oral Antiparasitic for Sheep | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59538 | Optamax Weaner 100 Day Sequential Release Capsule for 20 – 40 kg Sheep | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 52729 | Cyrazin Spray on Sheep Blowfly Treatment | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 49995 | Cyrazin Liquid Sheep Blowfly Treatment | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 67185 | Alpha2 Combination Pour-On for Cattle | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 69965 | Sequel Combination Pour-On for Cattle | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 45623 | Jetamec Jetting Fluid Concentrate | Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd |
| 66047 | Velox Plus Antifouling | Marlin S.R.L. |
| 52606 | Melbourne Water Cupricide Algicide | Melbourne Water Corporation |
| 82955 | Enviroweeder | Nontox Pty Ltd |
| 56488 | Northern Serums Canine Paralysis Tick Antiserum | Northern Serums Pty Ltd |
| 69031 | Advantage Kiltix Collar for Dogs Ticks | Elanco Australasia Pty Ltd |
| 45928 | Metrin Solution | Elanco Australasia Pty Ltd |
| 69127 | Purina Petlife Medicated Shampoo for Dogs | Nestle Purina Petcare A Div of Nestle Australia Ltd |
| 68889 | Purina Petlife Flea Control Shampoo for Dogs | Nestle Purina Petcare A Div of Nestle Australia Ltd |
| 39885 | Nufarm Chlorpyrifos PCO Insecticide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 48198 | Crop Care Captan WG Fungicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 32962 | Nufarm Dimethoate Systemic Insecticide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 65214 | Supernova 250 SC Fungicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 55535 | Nufarm Nugrex Selective Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 53221 | Nufarm Nuquat 250 Non-Residual Knockdown Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 66117 | NUL3277 Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 60462 | Bonza Spray Adjuvant | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 57796 | Nufarm Comet 200 Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 57912 | Nufarm Foam Marker Pink | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 70314 | Solo 800 WG Fungicide and Miticide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 67827 | Nufarm Avadex Xtend Selective Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 69331 | Nufarm Parallel Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 31767 | NF MCPA 250 Selective Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 69510 | NUFARM ELIMINAR C HERBICIDE | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 55765 | Nufarm Illico Non-Selective Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 60902 | Thistle-Killem 750 Selective Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 58462 | Crop Care Trifluralin 480 Selective Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 63214 | Nufarm Minder Selective Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 90052 | Sequence 360 Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 64461 | Nufarm Triflur 600 Selective Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 60559 | Nufarm Triflur Xcel Selective Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 52139 | Archer Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 52999 | Nufarm Surpass 300 Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 59506 | Nufarm Cottonquik Cotton Harvest Aid | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 51313 | Tomahawk Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 49007 | Daconate Post Emergence Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 58896 | Nufarm Paragon Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 46814 | Nufarm Prometryn 900 DF Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 68957 | Nufarm Boss Fungicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 68801 | Crop Care Claw Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 81593 | Nufarm PreCut Plant Growth Regulator | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 54963 | Suscon Ribbon Insecticide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 46314 | Baton Low Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 47538 | Suscon Blue Soil Insecticide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 48762 | Redye Liquid Marking Dye | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 52431 | Nufarm Bonus Adjuvant/Surfactant | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 49568 | Meta Slug and Snail Pellets | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 46363 | Nufarm Lusta Herbicide | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 67839 | Stabilan 750 SL Plant Growth Regulant | Nufarm Australia Limited |
| 57271 | Blue C Liquid Pool Chlorine | Ordale Pty Ltd |
| 69059 | Revitacam 5 mg/ml Oromucosal Spray for Dogs | Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 64179 | RELSURE PCV | Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 54127 | Canex Cube Palatable All Wormer for Small Dogs | Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 52572 | Rimadyl 100 mg Caplets for Dogs | Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 51746 | Rimadyl 50 mg Tablets for Dogs | Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 69972 | Targot Pour-On Endectocide | Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 51747 | Rimadyl 20 mg Tablets for Dogs | Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 38698 | Lincocin Forte Lactating Intramammary Antibiotic Solution | Zoetis Australia Pty Ltd |
| 48227 | Hovex Mosquito Coils | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 82335 | Hovex Ant Gel | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 89780 | Atlas Camphor | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 91296 | TRS Camphor Moth & Silverfish Repellent | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 91385 | TRS Pantry Moth Trap | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 87375 | Coles Mosquito Candle | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 83909 | First Force Fly and Mosquito Coils | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 91388 | TRS Personal Insect Repellent Tropical Strength | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 83978 | Radius Protect Your Family Insect Repellent Tropical Strength 6hr Effective Protection | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 68812 | Atlas Advanced Insect Bomb | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 86270 | Atlas Kill & Protect Insect Bomb | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 82077 | Hovex Cockroach Gel | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 48461 | Hovex Camphor | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 84422 | Community Co SWAT Indoor, Patio & Garden Surface Spray | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 89992 | Bare Essentials Multi Insect Spray | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 70140 | Coles Insect Control Bomb Up To 3 Months Protection | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 86368 | Hovex Multi Insect Killer | Pascoe's Pty Ltd |
| 55788 | Get-It Weed Spray Ready to Use | Pct Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 55787 | Low Odour Get-It Fly Spray Water-Based Insecticide Spray Ready to Use | Pct Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 53470 | Ascend Liquid Ant Bait | Pct Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 69224 | Surefire Turbo 150 Granular Insecticide | Pct Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 55790 | Low Odour Get-It Bug Spray Home and Garden Surface and Insecticide Spray Ready to Use | Pct Holdings Pty Ltd |
| 90292 | Pet Lovers Club Protect IW Dog | Pet Lovers Club P/L |
| 37983 | Hydroxy P 500 Hydroxyprogesterone Injection | Ranvet Pty Ltd |
| 37974 | Tribolin 75 Potent, Long-Acting Anabolics for Geldings | Ranvet Pty Ltd |
| 37982 | Sybolin Anabolic Steroid for Equines | Ranvet Pty Ltd |
| 60632 | Mortein Lure 'N' Kill 3 Month Protection Cockroach Baits | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| 81461 | Mortein Naturgard Multi-Insect Automatic Spray Indoor Lotus Flower | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| 67758 | Black Flag Barrier Outdoor Surface Spray Stops Crawling Insects Outside Before They Get Inside for Up To 6 Months | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| 67762 | Black Flag High Performance Surface Spray Crawling Insect Killer Kills Cockroaches Fast 3 Month Barrier Protection Against Cockroaches Household Protection | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| 65673 | Black Flag Do-It-Yourself Control Bomb Insect Killer | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| 81460 | Mortein Naturgard Multi-Insect Automatic Spray Indoor Mountain Pine | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| 65679 | Black Flag Automatic Indoor Insect Control System | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| 66964 | Mortein Naturgard Automatic Indoor Insect Control System Citronella Household Protection | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| 62676 | Mortein Outdoor Easy Reach Crack & Crevice Spray Household Protection | RB (Hygiene Home) Australia Pty Ltd |
| 64806 | RC Amine 300 Herbicide | Ruralchem Pty Ltd |
| 54555 | Deltrex Chemicals Stabilised Pool Chlorine Tablets | Redox Limited |
| 45765 | DC Deltrex Chemicals Zinc Sulphate for Sheep | Redox Limited |
| 54295 | Deltrex Chemicals Copper Oxychloride Agricultural Fungicide | Redox Limited |
| 51688 | Zhuzinc Zinc Sulfate Heptahydrate for Sheep and Goats | Redox Limited |
| 46849 | Alphos Phosphine Fumigation Tablets | Redox Limited |
| 61815 | Wynca Glyphosate 450 Herbicide | Redox Limited |
| 66469 | Redox Trifluralin 480 Herbicide | Redox Limited |
| 66497 | Redox Glyphosate 680 Herbicide | Redox Limited |
| 56644 | Alter Coatings Industrial & Marine AF3000 Anti-Fouling | Resene Paints (Australia) Limited |
| 52599 | Richgro Quality Grows! Glykill 450 Weed Killer | A. Richards Pty Ltd |
| 67722 | Macphersons Tribenuron-Methyl 750 WG Herbicide | Ronic International Pty Ltd |
| 64341 | Macphersons Imax 700W DG Herbicide | Ronic International Pty Ltd |
| 64874 | Macphersons Chopper 750 SG Herbicide | Ronic International Pty Ltd |
| 56931 | Ecogran 750 WG Selective Herbicide | Sanplus Australia Pty Ltd |
| 86579 | Atlas Kills and Protects Cockroach Baits | Smartec Solutions Sarl. |
| 68471 | Sanonda Surfactant 700 | Sanonda (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 67394 | Sanonda Fungicide Mancozeb 750 DF | Sanonda (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 59600 | Aminoz CT 300 Herbicide by Sanonda | Sanonda (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 69769 | Sanonda Herbicide Glyphosate 700 SG | Sanonda (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 61757 | Rygel Probuffa 700 Surfactant | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59254 | Ecokem Dark Mark Spray Marker Dye | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59302 | Ecokem Adjuvator Spray Oil Adjuvant | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59251 | Ecokem Kemwet 1000 Wetting Agent | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 64794 | Ecokem Wetter 1000 Surfactant | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 60827 | Rapid Oil Spray Adjuvant | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 58278 | Rygel Cropwett 600 | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59259 | Ecokem Ecobuff 700 Surfactant | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59252 | Ecokem Partner Liquid Herbicide Adjuvant | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59253 | Ecokem Ecotrol Oil Canola Oil Concentrate | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59262 | Ecokem Silver-Wet Surfactant | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59279 | Ecokem Penawet Penetrant | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59260 | Ecokem Foliwet 600 Wetting Agent | SST Australia Pty Ltd |
| 64881 | Surepro Professional Crack and Crevice Residual Aerosol | Sumitomo Chemical Australia Pty Ltd |
| 80606 | Nozomi Herbicide | Sumitomo Chemical Australia Pty Ltd |
| 68683 | Surepro Granular Insecticide | Sumitomo Chemical Australia Pty Ltd |
| 58352 | Resource Cotton Defoliant | Sumitomo Chemical Australia Pty Ltd |
| 64601 | Xterm Defence Against Termites Termite Bait | Sumitomo Chemical Australia Pty Ltd |
| 85151 | PestXpert DIY Pest Control Like the Professionals Bedbugs Control Spray | Sumitomo Chemical Australia Pty Ltd |
| 42436 | Swimaster Chlorine Tablets | Swimaster Pty Ltd |
| 42704 | Swimaster Low Residue Granular Chlorine | Swimaster Pty Ltd |
| 42705 | Swimaster No Residue Completely Soluble Stabilized Chlorine | Swimaster Pty Ltd |
| 61246 | Innova Triadimenol 150C Flowable Seed Dressing | Syngenta Australia Pty Ltd |
| 61631 | Innova Flutriafol 250 In-Furrow + Foliar Fungicide | Syngenta Australia Pty Ltd |
| 46465 | Actellic 900 SF Solvent Free Liquid Insecticide | Syngenta Australia Pty Ltd |
| 62155 | Innova Tebuconazole 25C Flowable Seed Dressing | Syngenta Australia Pty Ltd |
| 69225 | Sucromate Equine Deslorelin Acetate Sterile Suspension | Thorn Bioscience LLC (A Division of Creosalus Inc) |
| 70368 | Termspec Termite Management Sheeting | Termguard Pty Ltd |
| 70370 | Termspec Termite Management Collars | Termguard Pty Ltd |
| 70316 | Macphersons Tojo 700 WG Herbicide | TGAC Australia Pty Ltd |
| 81295 | Macphersons Protea 800 EC Herbicide | TGAC Australia Pty Ltd |
| 61567 | Titan MCPA 500 LVE Selective Herbicide | Titan Ag Pty Ltd |
| 56718 | Titan MCPA 500 Selective Herbicide | Titan Ag Pty Ltd |
| 64089 | Titan Ethephon 720 Growth Regulator | Titan Ag Pty Ltd |
| 68254 | TITAN IMAZAPYR 750 SG HERBICIDE | Titan Ag Pty Ltd |
| 87520 | Titan Clethodim 360 Selective Herbicide | Titan Ag Pty Ltd |
| 56780 | Titan Pendimethalin 330 Herbicide | Titan Ag Pty Ltd |
| 63863 | Titan Amine 300 AC Herbicide | Titan Ag Pty Ltd |
| 50152 | Citrole Agricultural & Horticultural All Purpose Spraying Oil | TotalEnergies Fluids |
| 64813 | Ceasefire 80 SC Insecticide | Turf Culture Pty Ltd |
| 82957 | Terminate 100 Insecticide | Turf Culture Pty Ltd |
| 66187 | Monarch Insecticide | Turf Culture Pty Ltd |
| 80291 | Winter Grass Killer for Buffalo & Couch Lawns | Turf Culture Pty Ltd |
| 81221 | Sedge Control for Lawns | Turf Culture Pty Ltd |
| 89681 | Power Force Algaecide | Turan Energy Pty Ltd |
| 65577 | Pureblue Spa Protector | United Eastern Chemicals Pty Ltd |
| 62275 | Vamoose All Natural Personal Insect Repellent | Vamoose Pty Ltd |
| 66444 | Coola – 700 Surfactant | Victorian Chemical Company Proprietary Limited |
| 56114 | Envoy Spray Adjuvant | Victorian Chemical Company Proprietary Limited |
| 80201 | Vets Choice for Small Cats and Kittens 0.5 kg to 2.5 kg Allwormer Spot-On | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 81481 | Advantage Drontal Allwormer Chewable for Dogs | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 80141 | Advantage Drontal for Cats Allwormer Tablet | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59289 | Bay-O-Pet Drontal Allwormer Chewable for Large Dogs | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 46213 | Bay-O-Pet Drontal Allwormer for Medium Dogs | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59292 | Bay-O-Pet Drontal Allwormer Chewable for Dogs | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 53243 | Bay-O-Pet Drontal Allwormer Cat Tablets | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 69033 | Advantage Profender for Cats 2.5 to 5 kg Worms | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 46214 | Bay-O-Pet Drontal Allwormer for Small Dogs and Puppies | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 80431 | Advantage Drontal for Medium Dogs Allwormer Tablet | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 46219 | Bay-O-Pet Drontal Allwormer for Large Dogs | Vetoquinol Australia Pty Ltd |
| 60420 | Caprimec Broad Spectrum Oral Anthelmintic Solution for Goats | Virbac (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 38831 | Amphoprim S Antibacterial Injectable Solution | Virbac (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 47672 | Stressalyte Electrolyte Replacer for Horses | Virbac (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 46543 | Ovuplant | Virbac (Australia) Pty Ltd |
| 70301 | Wellfarm Triadimefon 125 EC Fungicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70423 | Wellfarm Diflufenican 25 + Bromoxynil 250 EC Herbicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70241 | Wellfarm Tri-Allate 500 EC Herbicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70263 | Wellfarm Imidacloprid 350 SC Insecticide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70293 | Wellfarm Imidacloprid 600 SC Seed Dressing Insecticide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70168 | Wellfarm Propyzamide 500 SC Herbicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70415 | Wellfarm Chlorothalonil 720 SC Fungicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70177 | Wellfarm Tebuconazole 430 SC Fungicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70282 | Wellfarm Lambda-Cyhalothrin 250 CS Insecticide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70198 | Wellfarm MCPA Amine 500 SL Herbicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70179 | Wellfarm Propiconazole 250 EC Fungicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70185 | Wellfarm Diflufenican 25 + MCPA Iso-Octyl Ester 250 EC Herbicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70234 | Wellfarm Imazethapyr 700 WG Herbicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 68297 | Wellfarm Clethodim 240 EC Herbicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70151 | Wellfarm Metolachlor 720 EC Herbicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70262 | Wellfarm Clopyralid 750 SG Herbicide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 70288 | Wellfarm Bifenthrin 100 EC Insecticide | Wellfarm Pty Ltd |
| 52319 | Sinclairs Summer Spray Oil | XL Lubricants Pty Ltd |
| 51649 | Sinclairs Winter Dormant Oil | XL Lubricants Pty Ltd |
| 30828 | Swimfree Granular Pool Chlorine Pool Water Sanitiser | Fluidra Group Australia Pty Ltd |
| 59276 | Spa Magic Bromine Sanitizer | Fluidra Group Australia Pty Ltd |
| 30954 | R70 Liquid Pool Chlorine Pool Water Sanitiser | Fluidra Group Australia Pty Ltd |
| 84921 | Swimfree Swimming Pool Tablets | Fluidra Group Australia Pty Ltd |

Agvet chemical voluntary recall: Atlas Permethrin Ant Killer

Product name: Atlas Permethrin Ant Killer

APVMA registration number: 65979

APVMA approved label number: 54642

Batch number(s): 210001

Sold by: ALDI, nationally, between December 2021 to June 2022

On 14 July 2022, Pascoe’s Pty Ltd ACN 055 220 463 initiated a voluntary recall under section 106 of the Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code scheduled to the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994* (Cth) in relation to the chemical product described above.

Reason for voluntary recall

The recall was initiated due to an out-of-specification result on tests of above batches. The recall is limited to the identified batch (see above).

Hazard

The product does not present any safety risks.

What to do if in possession of this chemical product

Check your product against the batch numbers above. A full refund of the purchase price is available by returning to any ALDI store.

More information

Visit the APVMA website to [view the notice](https://apvma.gov.au/node/102871) of voluntary recall for the chemical product described above.

The APVMA publishes a list of [agvet chemical recall notices](https://apvma.gov.au/node/27171) on its website and provides a [subscription option](https://apvma.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=f09f7f9ed2a2867a19b99e2e4&id=a025640240) to be notified by email when a new recall notice is published.

Contact

Questions about this voluntary recall should be directed to:

Pascoe’s Pty Ltd Consumer Advisory

**Phone** (toll-free): +1800 065 326

**Email:** [pascoes.cs@pactgroup.com](mailto:Pascoes.CS@pactgroup.com)

**Website:** [www.pascoes.com.au](http://www.pascoes.com.au)

Notice of cancellation at the request of the holder

At the request of the holder, in accordance with section 42(1) of the *Agricultural and Veterinary Chemicals Code Act 1994* (Agvet Code), the APVMA has cancelled the approvals and/or registrations set out in Table 10:

Table : Active constituent approval/product registration/label approval cancelled at the request of the holder

| Approval or registration number | Name | Type of approval or registration | Holder | Reason for cancellation (if relevant pursuant to s45A(3)) | Date of cancellation |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 70284/114893 | Imtrade Nosclex 800 WG Fungicide | Label approval | Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd | N/A | 12 July 2022 |
| 84695/111148 | Imtrade Procymidone 800 WG Fungicide | Label approval | Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd | N/A | 12 July 2022 |
| 87227/117798  87227/119195 | IA Nosclex 800 WG Fungicide | Label approvals | Imtrade Australia Pty Ltd | N/A | 12 July 2022 |
| 61777 | Nobilis Influenza H5N2 | Product registration | Dept Agriculture, Water and the Environment | N/A | 13 July 2022 |
| 69626/61273 | Farmalinx Dynamo 750 Herbicide | Label approval | Farmalinx Pty Ltd | N/A | 15 July 2022 |

In accordance with section 45A(1)(b) of the Agvet Code, the APVMA publishes this notice of the cancellation, including the following instructions which set out how a person can deal with the cancelled active constituent, cancelled product or product bearing a cancelled label referred to in Table 10.

Instructions

Instructions for persons who possess, have custody of or use the cancelled active constituent, cancelled product, or the product bearing a cancelled label under section 45B(3) of the Agvet Code.

A person who possesses, has custody of or uses the cancelled active constituent, cancelled product or product bearing a cancelled label referred to in Table 10 in accordance with the instructions contained in this notice, is taken to have been issued with a permit under section 45B(3) of the Agvet Code to possess, have custody of or use the cancelled active constituent, cancelled product or product bearing a cancelled label, in accordance with those instructions.

Possession or custody

A person may possess the cancelled active constituent, cancelled product or product bearing a cancelled label referred to in Table 10 in accordance with its label instructions for 12 months from the date of cancellation.

Use, supply or otherwise deal with

A person may use the cancelled active constituent, cancelled product or products bearing a cancelled label referred to in Table 10 according to its label instructions, including any conditions relating to shelf life or expiry date, for 12 months after the date of cancellation.

A person may supply or cause to be supplied at wholesale or retail level the cancelled active constituent, cancelled product, or product bearing a cancelled label referred to in Table 10, for 12 months after the date of cancellation.

Contraventions

After the day that is 12 months from the date of cancellation it will be an offence against the Agvet Code to have possession or custody of the cancelled active constituents, cancelled products or products bearing a cancelled label with the intention to supply, or to supply the cancelled active constituent, cancelled product, or product bearing a cancelled label.

It is an offence to possess, have custody of, use, or otherwise deal with the cancelled active constituents, cancelled products or products bearing the cancelled label listed in Table 10 in a manner that contravenes the above instructions.

APVMA contact

For any enquiries or further information about this matter, please contact:

Chemical Review

Australian Pesticides and Veterinary Medicines Authority

GPO Box 3262

Sydney NSW 2001

**Phone:** +61 2 6770 2400

**Email:** [chemicalreview@apvma.gov.au](mailto:chemicalreview@apvma.gov.au)

More information

The APVMA publishes a list of [voluntary cancellations at the request of the holder](https://apvma.gov.au/node/69446) on its website, and provides a [subscription option](https://apvma.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=f09f7f9ed2a2867a19b99e2e4&id=a025640240) to be notified by email when the list is updated.